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HOUSING AND COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT ADVISORY COMMITTEE
MINUTES
PUBLIC HEARING AND REGULAR MEETING
Thursday, March 4, 2021 6:00 p.m.
Virtual Meeting via Zoom
Note to persons reviewing this document:  This is not a verbatim transcript.  While an attempt has been made to document pertinent points, these Minutes contain only a summary of the discussion and voting.  A recording of the meeting is on file and available for review from the Housing and Community Development Division.

[bookmark: OLE_LINK2][bookmark: OLE_LINK1][bookmark: OLE_LINK4]Members of the Committee: Arne Woodard, Chair, City of Spokane Valley; Rusty Barnett, Vice Chair Member at Large; Dee Cragun, City of Deer Park; Mason Burley, Member at Large; Tom Hormel, City of Spokane Valley; Larry La Bolle, Town of Latah; Bret Lucas, City of Cheney; Kate McLachlan, City of Millwood; Tom Richardson, Member at Large; Elizabeth Rosenbeck, City of Medical Lake; Clyde Sample, Town of Spangle; Gary Wagner, Town of Rockford; and Ralph Williams, City of Liberty Lake 

Members of the Staff: Kathleen Torella, Director; Tim Crowley, Division Manager; Richard Culton, Program Administrator; Tami Hennessy, HCDAC Secretary/Program Administrator; Mellissa Holten, Senior Accountant; Christy Jeffers, Program Administrator

Public Hearing Call to Order: 6:01 p.m.
Opening Remarks: 
Arne Woodard, Chair, Housing and Community Development Advisory Committee (HCDAC), welcomed attendees and thanked the audience and the committee for coming.  Mr. Woodard explained that the purpose of the public hearing is to receive public comment regarding administration of the HOME and CDBG Programs, activities recommended or not recommended for funding in 2021, Consolidated Plan Program Policies, Procedures and Priority Needs, and Spokane County’s Citizen Participation Plan.  

Invitation to Provide Comments:
Approximately 15 people were in attendance virtually.  (Attendee sheet with attendees is on file in the Community Services, Housing, and Community Development Department).

Jenn Davis Nielsen, Luther Community Services; 210 W. Sprague, Spokane, WA – First I want to say thank you to the committee and just how instrumental this program is for victim survivors in our community. LCSNW is the only certified sexual assault program and lead crime victims service center in our community. I lead a team of victim advocates as well as one sexual assault nurse and Walker our emotional support dog. The funding that you provide us really makes a critical difference to survivors in our community every day. We serve everyone from children to elderly. We have the only 24/7 sexual support line and we respond to all six of the emergency departments. We provide a barrier free, trauma informed service. Because of the pandemic people are more at risk for domestic violence and sexual assault in their homes. There were not eyes on these victims for many months. LSCNW was the first team to get back out into the community and serves those in need. as a Thank you again.
Karen Cambell, SNAP Financial Access; 500 S. Stone Spokane, WA – Thank you to this dedicated committee for your hardwork and difficult decisions that you face about how these dollars are best spent. Tonight, I have a presentation about how SNAP Financial Access is utilizing CDBG dollars in the current program year, recorded client testimony, and offer a preview of our plans for the new program years as well as the E-Commerce initiative with critical funding that CDBG provides. (Presentation available to view) Thank you to Spokane County officials, Community Services leadership and staff, and the committee. Working with SNAP Financial Access significantly improves an entrepreneur’s ability to secure emergency financing for their business and enables them to achieve every company’s greatest goals: increased sales, decreased expenses, and sustainable cash flows. This has been a stressful and challenging year for SFA staff and those we serve, but it also held frequent moments of triumph. Thank you for your generous support. SNAP Financial Access could not fulfil our mission without CDBG funding and the invaluable assistance of CSHCD staff.

Pat Stretch; Spokane Valley, WA- I am here on behalf of Spokane Valley Partners. Thank you for your continued support for our emergency assistance manager. This position proved critical during the pandemic. Director, Dr. Cal Coblentz does not take this finding for granted and is a critical piece of our support team.  About two and a half years ago while counting homeless at SVP at the food bank, I was amazed at how the volunteers banded together to provide such critical services. I now volunteer twice a week. We provide backpacks for school, emergency services, food and manning the mobile food truck on Friday’s which serves around 100 clients. The mobile food bank is now venturing out to Rockford, Fairfield and Otis Orchards.  Thank you again to the HCDAC, the City of Spokane Valley for having faith in us to deliver these services and thank you to staff for all that you do.
Toni Lodge, The NATIVE Project, 1803 W. Maxwell Spokane, WA- As you may or may not know we had reported the first COVID case in Spokane County, a native woman who was a single mother with kids on March 11, 2020. I mention this because her children suffered trauma through all of this and our request for CDBG was for a youth center. We are the only BIPOC service clinic in Spokane County. One thing we are seeing is an explosion of behavioral health need and services.  I was deeply disappointed when I saw that we were not considered for funding. Neighborhoods are not just geographic; they are also cultural. When I look at the list of agencies funded, they are all worthy, but none of them are part of the infrastructure servicing communities of color. This funding would have been helpful. I know it was a big ask but there is a big need. I am asking that you let us make presentations, ask questions, and squeeze out a little equality in your funding. Move over and make places for new people. Look at our community structures that are needed for everybody. We are the only agency of color and we received zero funding. That is not equality and inclusion. We serve more than just West Central; we serve all of Spokane County. I ask you to include us in your planning next year. Thank you for listening.

[bookmark: _Hlk71721881]Maureen Rosette, The NATIVE Project, 1803 W. Maxwell Spokane, WA- I was one of who worked on the CDBG grant and it took some time, time that I could have used for more important programs or other things COVID related. IN 2019 we started on plans for this youth center. COVID hit and put a halt on everything and pivot. When this grant came, we thought it was a great opportunity to make an impact in Spokane. We can show them what we want to do. All of the other presenters saying that you again and here we are new kids on the block, thirteen years ago and we get zero. They are great causes but if you put in your grant guidelines that this is only for current grant awardees I would never have tried. We could have used our time other places. We thought this was the perfect grant for what we want to do. We are small and mighty staff and want to put our time and resources into things that will give us some benefit. It saddened me as well that we received nothing and all the others we are returning. 

Kelly Shepard, SNAP EHR; 212 W 2nd Ave. Spokane, WA – I wanted to share a story of Ms. Adams who was 100 years old and her water stopped running, a well issue. She had used up her County funding 10 years ago so we reached out to ALT Q, the County for an extension, and other resources. In the end we were able to pull funding from six difference sources to fix her well pump and give Ms. Adams her water back. Our County CDBG grants have been instrumental over the years and provide services to people who otherwise had limited or no alternative resources to provide the basics of human needs. Without the County CDBG funding for this project, Ms. Adams story would have a different and unappealing ending. We want to thank you for your continued support and teaming up to fulfill SNAP mission and being a helpful neighbor and by the side of those in our community. Thank you.
Kathy Hedgcock, Second Harvest, 1234 E Front St., Spokane, WA- We are honored by your recommendation and continued support for our work in providing food for those in Spokane County with the CDBG Funding. I love hearing about what others are doing and many being our partners in getting food to those on Spokane County where it is needed most. 2021 marks our 50th year of service in Spokane County and surrounding areas. We work with over 100 partners to distribute donated food with the people they serve. We have a mobile food market serving the other pockets and underserved rural communities. Many of our partners have seen demand double with the onset of COVID. Although the pandemic has truly tested our network; thanks to private and public funding sources we have been able to weather the crisis. This included your last CDBG grant but also Spokane County trusted us with CARES Act funding that helped stabilize our food inventory which helped us keep up with the sky rocking food assistance. All the support helped ensure nutritious food supply continues to be provided to children, families, and elderly in these trying times. Research from Feeding America. Food and security rates- pre COVID 64,790 people, 20,660 being children, did not have adequate access to nutritious food to live a healthy life in Spokane County. During the pandemic, that has grown by 21,460, 9,370 more children. That is 33% more people and 43% more children. We know the effects of the pandemic for low income families with outlast the length of the virus itself. The generosity of funders like Spokane County bring not only food but hope to families and people tables during this time. I appreciate the opportunity to express Second Harvest gratitude for this funding. Thank you

Adjourned: 6:55 p.m.
HCDAC Meeting:

Call to Order: 6:56 p.m.
Consent Agenda:
Adopting HCDAC Minutes of January 14, 2021
Motion: Tom Hormel	Second: Rusty Barnett   Approved

Kathleen Torella gave a Director Report. Our department was notified on March 1, 2021 of our 2021 CDBG and HOME allocation. For CDBG we received $1,680,888 and HOME we received $829,183.
Melissa Holten broke down the additional 2021 CDBG funding of $30,596. Barker Road Sewer project received an additional $6,119. Program administration also received an additional $6,119. There is also an additional $4,589 to be allocated for public services projects.

New Business:
1. Deliberation of Public Testimony Concerning Preliminary 2021CDBG Funding Recommendations. 
a. [bookmark: _GoBack]Motion made to put the additional public services dollars across all public service projects and to approve funding recommendation packet to BOCC
	Motion: Tom Hormel		Second: Dee Cragun 
Passed 


Adjournment 7:05 p.m.

www.spokanecounty.org/CSHCD

[image: http://www.hud.gov/images/fheo50.bmp]1116 W. Broadway Avenue, Spokane, Washington 99260
509.477.5722 T | 800.273.5864 | 800.833.6384 Relay | 509.477.6827 F

image1.png
Spokane County

WASHINGTON




image2.png




